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determination regarding the current condition of the utility’s books and records. Staff also notes
that when St. John’s was last audited in Docket No. 2023013 1-WS, auditing staff determined the
utility’s books and records were not in accordance with the National Association of Regulatory
Utility Commissioners’ Uniform System of Accounts. Because of these circumstances, staff
cannot find St. John’s eligible for a SARC at this time and staff denies the application on that
basis.

Pursuant to Rule 25-30.455(8), F.A.C., St. John’s may request reconsideration of the application
denial within fifteen (15) days of receipt of notification that the application is denied. The
request will be decided by the full Commission. The motion for reconsideration must be filed
(electronically or physically) with the Office of Commission Clerk, 2540 Shumard Oak
Boulevard, Tallahassee, FL. 32399-0850 in the form prescribed by Rule 25-22.060, F.A.C.

Additionally, when the utility is ready and able to engage staff in regular, timely, and ongoing
communication, it may file a new application for SARC. However, before filing that new
application, St. John’s should consider contacting either Mr. Curt Mouring (at
CMouring@psc.state.fl.us or (850) 413-6427) or Ms. Lynn Deamer (at LDeamer@psc.state.fl.us
or (850) 413-6830) in the Office of Auditing and Performance Analysis for a preliminary books
and records eligibility discussion.

Sincerely,

Elisabeth Draper, Director
Division of Economics

ED:cm

cc: Commission Clerk’s Office (Docket No. 20250092-WS)



